Presidents Report For 2020

It gives me great pleasure to present the Directors Report fo 2020.

The club has been successfully led by our management team Mike,
Cindy and very capable Administration Staff, during and after our
shutdown, caused by Covid 19.

We have also had the ongoing support and advice from our financial
advisers Cutcher and Neale.

Of course | must also mention our front of house and behind the
scenes staff too. With their service and friendly attitude, it makes the
club a pleasurable venue to visit.

Of course 2020 was a very different year experience for us all, we
started with drought and fires then beautiful rain started to fall
which changed our outlook but, then came the Pandemic which
threw us into disarray. But with careful constraint of our finances
and some government assistance, we were able to achieve a
favourable result.

During the shutdown much was achieved by management and staff,
including major cleaning of carpets.A lot of areas were freshened up
with painting and new colour scheme in some areas, including our
Entry Foyer and women’s and men’s bathrooms downstairs. A much
needed renovation was completed in the upstairs bathrooms as well.

During 2020 when we were able to operate, we donated through
Club Grants to various organisations for example, Meals on Wheels
which was supplied right through our closure of nine weeks as this is
a vital service to our community.

We also donated to other local sporting groups etc as well by way of
our club finances, when available.



Our Strategic Plan was updated and continues to adopt
recommendations put in place by Board, Senior staff and Financial
Advisers.

We were able to recommence Club Bingo later last year when, Covid
Restrictions were finally relaxed to allow more members to attend
the club at any one time, and also practice required social distancing.

In January this year we were able to secure the services of a Head
Chef, after advertising for some time. Tushar is gradually making
changes with new ideas, and monthly specials which have been very
well received by patrons.

| would like to offer my thanks to my fellow directors, and courtesy
shown to me by all staff since August 2020.

Dorothy Charlton
President
March 2021



